                        Committee Meeting

June 22, 2011
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President John Boughton at 6:35 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Leonce Carmouche, Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, Warner Sylvain, Wayne Waguespack and President John Boughton were present. Joseph Dantin, Dale Dennis, Sr., Russell Loupe, Robert Monti and William Sirmon, Jr. were absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director and Accountant Clinton Rouyea were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
Personnel Committee Report: Russell Loupe, Chairman

Commissioner Loupe reported there was no report for the month of June.

Equipment Committee Report: Leonce Carmouche, Chairman

Commissioner Carmouche reported that all of the districts equipment is presently operational with the exception of our Hyundai Excavator, a hydraulic lift valve needs to be replaced on it. The part is ordered and should be in on Thursday.

Safety Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

  
Commissioner Folse reported that since the last safety report was given we had no lost time accidents to report to the Board. The next safety meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 30, 2011 at 6:00 am.

Randy presented members with an update on the 2011 Flood Fight situation. He said the present river level is 13.4 and falling. The removal of sand bags and Hesco Baskets have begun. He further said that the administrative staff have begun compiling information for the FEMA application.

Off-Levee Project Report: Ivy Chauvin, Superintendent

Ivy Chauvin state that only one off-levee project is presently on going in the Sunset Levee District. The track excavator is only piece of equipment presently being used. The marshbuggy completed its part of the work and the unit was picked up and brought to the yard for repairs.

Randy presented and discussed a scope of work prepared by our engineers BKI and Shaw regarding the Donaldsonville to the Gulf Feasibility Study Review and Evaluation Task Order. Randy said he met with the engineers this afternoon and was pleased with their proposal. Said they recommended to proceed with a multi-phase approach in two phases. Phase 1-complete a cursory review to identify areas that would improve the B/C Ratio. Should Phase 1 indicate an increased B/C Ratio then proceed with Phase 2 with a more comprehensive analysis. The engineers advised Randy that they would submit to him a cost for performing Phase 1 within two weeks.


Since there was no additional items to discuss, Commissioner Carmouche moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner LeBlanc.
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